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The cold-blooded killing 32-year-old Pavlos Fyssas by Golden
Dawn neo-Nazis opens a completely new period in the fascists
activities. Following the criminal attack on members of the
Communist Party at Peramai a few days previously, the killing
of the anti-fascist Pavlos Fyssas is now an open declaration
of war by the fascists on the left and the workers movement.
Golden Dawn members are no longer content with the logic of
Kaiadasii, and targeting the weakest layers in society
(migrants, gays, etc.), but are now starting to target their
natural enemy: the workers movement, the youth, and the left.
This sudden escalation in fascist violence is neither
accidental nor spontaneous, since it emerges in a period of
growing strike struggles against the Memoranda, of growth in
the in?uence of the left, and with the government clearly
facing a brick wall. In fact, Golden Dawn will clearly aim to
crush the workers movement and the left in order to show the
bosses (the capitalists, bankers and Troika) how useful they
can be and gain their full confidence. The army of murderous
gangsters elements guided a few a few days ago at Meligaslas
by Kasidiarisiii is poised to act and prove its usefulness.
And its usefulness is not confined to murders and attacks on
the left; they are trying over and above that to show the
government that it can count on the neo-Nazis to intimidate or
destabilise and overthrow a left government. That is what it
means when reputable journalists nowadays write and speak
about the need for conservative forces to co-operate with
Golden Dawn in order to avoid a left government.

This sudden escalation should ring alarm bells and mark a
decisive turning-point in the anti-fascist struggle of the
left and the workers movement. We must now understand that
anti-fascism is not a secondary front among others and not
think that you can automatically fight the fascists simply by
struggling against the Memorandums. On the contrary; there
will be no turning back austerity and the Memorandums unless
the anti-fascist struggle develops in parallel, since the
whole basis for the rise in the fascist right is its intention
to maintain the status quo and the interests of capital. First
and foremost, we must put an end to any illusions about an
institutional confrontation with fascism, either by a
coalition of all the whole range of constitutional parties or
through the state apparatus. There can be no alliance with
forces which not only carry out policies of brutal austerity
and racism, which therefore actually strengthens Golden Dawn,
but also, many of them, support its terrorist actions against
workers struggles. Similarly, the anti-fascist struggle cannot
be confined to putting pressure on state institutions to get
them to do something. The police have been so penetrated by
fascists that relying on them for defence against fascist
attacks in not just a bad joke, but a dangerous illusion with
painful consequences for the movement and its members.
Meanwhile, the most vital thing is to build a united front
against fascism bringing together the forces of the left
(Syriza, KKE, ANTARSYA), workers organisations, youth
movements and anti-fascists with the aim of developing and coordinating anti-fascist action everywhere. Any sectarianism,
perceptions of purity, or fatalism must stop now, otherwise
there is a serious risk of repeating the mistakes of the past,
when the left tried to sort out its differences within the
context of the struggle against fascism. Finally, it is
necessary to develop self-defence groups in every area and
every work-place in order to curb murderous fascist violence
and ensure the safety of the movement, migrants and all the

victims of neo-Nazi attacks. All such efforts should also have
a central co-ordinating body able to guard and secure the main
events and activities of the movement.
Kokkino,
Athens, Wednesday 18 September 2013.
i. Shipyard area near Pireus where Golden Dawn is trying to
establish trade unions.
ii. Kaiadas was a gulf in ancient Sparta where they threw
disabled babies, criminals and prisoners of war.
iii. Golden Dawn Member of Parliament and spokesperson.

